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	Recorder:
	
	Laura Hunt, Secretary


The Board meeting was called to order at 9:01 a.m. by the Chair, Mr. Joseph Clark

Approval of Minutes

Mr. Clark presented the minutes of the June 2018 ECA 13 Board meeting for approval.  Mr. Clark had a couple of edits. With no questions or comments the motion was unanimously passed. There were no outstanding items from the February meeting to be addressed. 
Mr. Clark asked the public if they had any comments and with no comments from the public, Mr. Clark asked Mrs. Stewart to give the Operations report.

Operations Report

Mrs. Genet Stewart stated that she would like the Executive Director report to stand unless anyone had any questions. Mrs. Stewart welcomed the new Associate Director for ECA 13, Dr. Eliza McCall-Horne.  Mrs. Stewart updated the Board on the interim placements and how ECA 13 still continues to struggle.   ECA 13 continues to struggle with youth spending nights in the office, 2 in particular. There are 13 children in interim placements (stable but not permanent) and 9 children on night-to-night placements (not stable and not permanent). In August ECA 13 had 11 episodes of a child spending the night in the office. 5 were due to refusals with 1 child refusing for 3 nights and 1 child refusing for 2 nights.  ECA 13 was unable to find placement for 2 children however it was resolved within a day.

Mrs. Stewart next discussed system capacity.  There are 193 case management positions that the CMOs have established with 3,344 children needing case management services.  This would create a 1 to 17.3 ratio if all the positions were filled with unrestricted case carrying case managers. System wide we have 148 positions filled with case carrying case managers for a capacity rating of 77%.  ECA 13 has 28 staff in training, 5 awaiting training, and 5 pending hires.  While our CMOs have made significant progress there is still stress within the system with 84 of our 148 case carrying staff having 25 or more cases and 33 of these carrying over 30 cases.  Our highest caseload is 35.
Mrs. Stewart informed that Board that ECA 13 has reinstituted the data call and CMO calls and that ECA 13 has established a plan to reduce children in OHC by 5% over the course of the fiscal year.  Based on our assumptions of the number of children likely to come into care this goal requires 147 exits from out-of-home care per month.  Each CMO has a specific monthly goal. Leadership is meeting weekly with each CMO to discuss their goal and to mitigate issues on specific cases to achieve that goal.  We are meeting monthly with the Office of the Attorney General (“OAG”) to review and finalize cases they have identified that legally could be closed and determining what activities are necessary to close them.  The OAG is identifying in-home cases that have been in the same placement for over 6 months and out of home placements that have been in the same placement for over 15 months.  ECA 13 has had a 100 exits this month versus a target of 147. We are not on track to meet our target. The Board indicated their understanding of the situation. 
Mrs. Stewart then turned the room over to case managers from Devereaux, Gulf Coast Jewish Family & Community Services and Direction for Living who gave the Board their update regarding their caseloads, their challenges, as well as their successes. 

With no more questions from the Board, Mrs. Stewart concluded her report.
ECA Finance Report

Mr. Zychowski updated the Board on the finances indicating Fiscal Year 2018 was another challenging year for ECA 13 particularly in licensed out-of-home care.  This growth resulted in a year-end negative out-of-home care variance of $5.1M and a deficit in client related services of $447K.  DCF has a Risk Pool process to validate whether the growth was outside of the Lead Agency’s control.  ECA 13 submitted a Risk Pool Application and successfully demonstrated that the growth was, in fact, outside of their control.  As a result, ECA13 received additional one-time funding of $169K in Risk Pool Funding and $4.8M in Back of the Bill CBC Deficit Mitigation Funding to offset the shortfall.  

DCF close-out letters are normally issued in October, however, internal financials represent a spent down of all Federal and special appropriated funding except for Maintenance Adoption Subsidies (MAS).  Since MAS is a specific designation, the $82K of unspent funds must be returned to the Department, leaving a $32K surplus for FY2018.  Payback of this surplus is anticipated since ECA13 received Risk Pool and Back of the Bill funding.

Mrs. Griffith also updated the Board on the Risk Pool Funding.   The Board had a discussion regarding the funding and what challenges ECA 13 is facing.

The Board members received a summary regarding the lease for the building that Directions for Living is currently occupying.  Mrs. Griffith explained that when YFA was notified of the revocation of their contract, they enacted the out-clause in their lease for the space. ECA 13 then approached the landlord to inform them that ECA 13, or YFA’s successor, intended to enter into a lease for the space.  The landlord was amenable to this recommendation. Due to the timing, Directions for Living (DFL), YFA’s successor, was not able to negotiate and sign a lease as they had not yet been awarded the CMO contract.  The real estate market is extremely competitive in Tampa and the landlord indicated they had numerous other potential tenants interested in the space and willing to pay higher rates than YFA was previously paying.  To prevent losing the space and causing a disruption in services, ECA 13 decided to lease the space directly.

With no more questions, Mrs. Griffith concluded her report.
External Relations Report 

Mr. Clark asked Mr. Josh Talkington to give the Board the External Relations update.  Below are a few of the events that Mr. Talkington highlighted in his report:

The Royal Treatment for Teen Moms:  ECA 13 teamed up with Gulf Coast Jewish Family & Community Services to empower local teen moms. The girls were each invited to pick out a beautiful dress, shoes and accessories for an upcoming pageant held by Gulf Coast’s “Woman to Woman” drop-out prevention program.  ECA 13 will continue collecting donations for this project throughout the year.

Adoption Team Honored at State Conference:  In July, the C13 Adoptions team was honored at the 2018 Florida Coalition for Children Conference with an award from the Selfless Love Foundation.  The Foundation uses software called Family Match to match waiting children with adoptive families, and the award was given for Hillsborough’s efforts to help list children in need of forever homes

With no questions from the Board, Mr. Talkington concluded his report.
With no more questions from the Board, Mr. Clark adjourned the meeting at 10:55 a.m.

Respectfully submitted by:  

Laura Hunt, Secretary
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